873 Broadway
New York, N.Y. 10003
March 6, 1967

TO ALL BRANCHES AND LOCALS:

TAPE LIBRARY

Dear Comrades,

The national tape library which was founded by comrades
in the Chicago branch has been transferred to New York. The
library will continue to function as a service to party branches
and individual comrades.

We intend to keep the tape library's operations going on
a self-supporting basis and will continue to charge for dup-
licate copies of tapes. The prices will be altered slightly
to bring them more into line with the need to cover costs.
The changes are as follows:

(1) Formerly each tape was $3.00, reduced to $2.50 for
orders of four or more. This will be changed to a flat $3.00
regardless of the number of copies.

(2) The foregoing prices will apply only to branches
and individual members; tapes ordered by persons outside
the movement will cost $4.00.

At present the only tapes available for non-party dis-
tribution are those with speeches by or about Malcolm X. We
do not plan to "push" these tapes or advertise them widely
as long as the library remains primarily a party educational
and informational service.

A new up-to-date catalogue will be mimeographed in the
near future. Meanwhile the previous catalogue may be used
for tape orders.

Bob Horn has been placed in charge of the tape library
and orders may be sent to him at 873 Broadway, 2nd floor
south, New York, N.Y. 10003. Checks or money orders may be
made cut to the Socialist Workers Party, and must accompany
tape orders.

Branches which supply a tape for the library should send
in the original copy to be used as a master tape. A dupli-
cate of the original will be returned free of charge.

Comradely,

Ed Shaw
Organization Secretary



